J. M. Mowat and Campbell McNab testified to R. Shaw's good conduct in the police court last Monday.

The officers of the Arts Concursus contemplate the annual visit to Sheldon & Davis' with fear and trembling.

A number of students together with some city friends spent a pleasant evening last week at the home of Mr. Malone on Garden Island.

We hear some talk this year that the seniors will not hold the usual class dinner which has almost come to be a custom, from the example of previous years.

The Reading Room will not be renovated this year owing to the lateness of the date. We shall hope to see a remodelled room, however, when we return next fall.

The final debate of the Inter-year series is to take place to-night in Convocation Hall. Subject: Resolved, that the Canadian Senate is unnecessary. A short business meeting open to the public will precede the debate and literary programme.

Mr. Toshi Ikehara is engaged in making a full and comprehensive copy of the library catalogue, revised up to date. Words cannot express how pleased the students would be to have a printed copy of this valuable volume at their own disposal.

The attention of the students of the Ladies' Medical College is directed to the following communication:—

South Bend, Feb. 8th, 1892. K. N. Fenwick, M.D.

DEAR SIR, -- Would you kindly state to the ladies of the final class that it is my intention to take a partner of my profession, and I should prefer a graduate of the Ladies' Medical College. My practice is increasing, which will necessitate my taking this step shortly. This, at present, is a city of 30,000, and is growing rapidly; it is principally a manufacturing centre, having the largest carriage works in the world. It is nicely located, and only 80 miles from Chicago. The city is beautifully laid out. All the roads are either cedar block, cement, or brick. The street cars are propelled by electricity. I should be only too happy to answer all correspondence pertaining to this matter.

Yours respectfully, C. F. MITCHELL.

Address—102 S. Michigan St., South Bend, Indiana, U.S.A. We hear a project for a ladies' residence is under serious consideration.

Shortt and Grant fail to see the point of the joke about them in this column last week. It seems to be obscured by depth of its own profundity.

We learn with regret that a brother of J. A. Locke, of the Royal, was drowned in the St. Lawrence near Iroquois last Friday. We extend our sympathics.

We see from a report of the Shaw trial that a student named R.C. McGabb gave evidence. Can this be the very reverend and esteemed President of our Hockey Club?

Prof. Williamson having completed his lectures on Astronomy, Prof. Dupuis will commence his course next Wednesday, Feb. 24th, at 10 a.m., in the Mathematics class-room. Open to all students.

If the young men who blockade the hall at the head of the stairs each day about 12 o'clock would remember to leave or make a passage for the ladies who visit the library at that hour, much annoyance would be avoided.

Some of the students would like to know why the skating rink gets so much notice in these columns. The reason is obvious. If the students who do not attend the rink would step in there any afternoon they would be satisfied.

We are glad to hear that the Executive of the Alma Mater is making arrangements for the reading of some papers. John Miller, M.A., is expected to read the first on Saturday, Feb'y 27th. We hope such papers will become a regular feature.

Prof. Briggs, of Union Theological Seminary, New York, will deliver the first of the series of Sunday afternoon addresses in Convocation Hall on Sunday next, Feb. 21st. Students are expected to occupy the gallery, so as to leave all the room possible for friends.

The Levana Society is seriously thinking of putting over the door of its private room the warning Tennyson's Princess put over her gates. And this for the benefit of the two young men whose curiosity leads them thither. Strange to say, only one of them is a Freshman.